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HSC exams are drawing to a close. It was gratifying for me to see how Year 12 students 
remained focused right through the pre exam study period, and have mostly been reacting 
positively to the entire HSC experience, indicating to teachers that they felt well prepared. I am 
now looking forward to a more relaxed meeting with students and their families at the Year 12 
farewell function on 13th November. Thanks are due to Mr Craig Hundle and the student formal 
committee for the work they have put in to organise the event. 
 
As the school leaving age is now 17 and the 
great majority of our students therefore continue 
on to Year 12, there is no longer any need for an 
end of Year 10 assembly or function organised 
by the school. 
 
You will read later in the newsletter about our 
recent Year 11 study tour to Vietnam and 
Cambodia. This wonderful trip has provided the 
kind of experience which is invaluable for 
students studying either Modern History or 
Society and Culture. Parents and teachers have 
all given us very positive feedback about this 
year’s adventure, and I want to express our 
sincere thanks to Mrs Lyn Bailey for the huge 
effort involved in organising this fabulous 
learning opportunity. Parents place great trust in 
teachers when they allow their child to go on an 
overseas excursion, and the Department of 
Education acknowledges this trust through the 
strict guidelines it imposes. Meeting these 
rigorous requirements is not for the faint-
hearted: it calls for long-term detailed planning, 
and the people involved are to be congratulated 
for their outstanding success. 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
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Congratulations are also due to Mandarin and History teacher Mr David Dun on his appointment 
to a permanent position in our school. Mr Dun is fluent in both Mandarin and Spanish, having 
lived in China and Spain for several years. His first-hand experience as an Australian living and 
working in China will be a huge help in the delivery of our Chinese language courses. He is also 
intending to work with Business Studies teacher Mr John Mellalieu to develop a Year 9/10 
Commerce elective around the theme "Doing Business with Asia". 
 
I am pleased to see that more and more students are riding bicycles to school. We encourage 
this trend, and bike racks are provided near the Lighthouse Studio. This is a good time to pass on 
an important reminder to cyclists from Senior Constable Snow: "Please follow the road rules 
when leaving the school, and don't forget your helmet." Skateboards and scooters, however, are 
not to be brought to school. 
 
I seek the support of all parents in ensuring that our students come to school dressed in uniform. 
The P&C and student representatives worked hard together to come up with a new uniform that 
is comfortable, good-looking and reasonably priced, and they received a lot of support in the 
whole process from all sections of the school community. So it is disappointing, both for them and 
for me, to see that some students are choosing to ignore the uniform we all agreed on. 2014 has 
been a transition year for the girls' skirt in particular, and we hope to see all girls wearing the new 
model skirt by the start of 2015. The other uniform item we are keen to see adopted by all is the 
wearing of black shoes, which do so much to improve the general appearance of the uniform as a 
whole. Please keep this in mind when buying replacements for those ever-growing teenage feet. 
And of course if your family is facing financial difficulties in purchasing uniforms, please contact 
Mr Ryan Hardie-Porter so that we can provide assistance. 
 

THE CLASS OF 1964 

 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL (continued) 
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The Class of 1964 held a four day reunion in Coffs Harbour with approximately 50 past students 

attending. The reunion started on Thursday 16th October with a Harbour walk and on Friday a 

gathering was held at the Deep Sea Fishing Club. The main event was held at the Coffs Harbour 

Racecourse with a dinner on Saturday 18th October. 

 

It was a pleasure to open the school on Saturday morning to allow our former students and their 

partners to revisit classrooms and see some of the changes. The former students showed great 

interest in our current teaching programs and school priorities. I have appreciated the email 

contact that I have had with several of these former students and the opportunity this has 

provided to learn about their rich and fulfilling careers. These sorts of personal stories can serve 

as inspiration to our current students. 

 

Congratulations to Jim Gallacher for his exceptional organisational skills in bringing together 

classmates from far and wide. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Merita Quin (1964 Dux) with Ian Shepherd (1965 Dux) 

 
  

FROM THE PRINCIPAL (continued) 
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Patti Kearns 
  

FROM THE PRINCIPAL (continued) 

1964 School Captains 

         Douglas Turner 

         and Ann Young 
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CAPTAINS AND VICE-CAPTAINS 

 
 
 
 

 
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE COUNCIL 

 
 
 
 
 
 

ELECTED SRC FOR 2014/2015 

L-R:  Alex Spiteri-Albon (Captain), Gabe Ellicott (Vice-Captain), 

      Grace Crawley (Vice-Captain) and Chelsea Rose (Captain) 

Back row:  Alex Spiteri-Albon (Captain), Dylan Thompson, 

Gabe Ellicott (Vice-Captain), Angus Field, Brandon Green and Myles Bowden. 

Front row:  Brooke Alchin, Courtenay Treadwell, Chelsea Rose (Captain), 

Grace Crawley (Vice-Captain), Shardia Raymond and Tiffany Skewes. 
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ASSISTANCE TO SCHOOL PROJECTS 

 
The health and safety of our students is something your P&C is passionate about. This year we 
have been on a number of tours of the school and shown how we can help make some areas 
more comfortable for the students. We have pledged to contribute more than $45,000 towards 
shade and shelter structures within the school grounds, technology upgrades and library 
furniture. We also offer assistance to our students who represent Coffs Harbour High School at 
regional and state level in sport, the arts and academic excellence.  
 
 
 

CANTEEN 

 
The vast majority of our fundraising comes from our canteen. Our fantastic canteen staff, 
Michelle, Tracey and Deanna, is always looking for volunteers to help during their busy days and 
we appreciate the help of those who give their valuable time each month. If you are a parent, 
guardian or other family member who is able to spare some time please call 6652 4637 to 
volunteer. We appreciate the help of the many people who already volunteer. 
 
 
 

MEETINGS 

 
Our meetings are held in the Library at 7.00 pm on the first Monday of each month, except during 
school holidays. It is an excellent opportunity to be part of your child’s education and learn about 
the day to day running of the school, positive achievements and other relevant issues. They are 
fun and informative! You are welcome to come along and join us at our next meeting scheduled 
to be held on Monday 3rd November. 
 

 
 

 
 
Paul Covington 
PRESIDENT/PUBLICITY OFFICER 
 
  

P&C REPORT 
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Congratulations to Year 12 for their efforts in completing exams and their final weeks of schooling 

in a positive and dignified manner. Exams will conclude on Wednesday and results will be 

released in mid-December. We look forward to celebrating with Year 12 at their Formal on 

13th November and wish them a safe and happy time over the next months as they prepare to 

move to further study or work. It will no doubt be a time filled with relief and spare time with no 

study to do and we hope they all leave us with positive feelings about their time at Jetty High. 

 

While Year 12 is reflecting on memories of high school, Year 8 have been busy creating 

memories of their own, in particular at the recent camp at Nymboida River. I was fortunate to 

attend and enjoy the fun filled couple of days tubing, canoeing and rafting on the river and felt 

very proud of our students who excelled in the problem solving and team building activities and 

seemed to grow wiser, more self-reliant and confident in just two days. Outdoor Education is a 

proven opportunity for young people to develop many skills that will serve them well throughout 

life and I thank parents for supporting the excursion and Mr Shaun Hardy for his hard work in 

organising the trip. 

 

Year 11 will be trialling a study skills program run by Elevate Education this week and we are 

hopeful that the program will provide opportunities for students to refine and improve their study 

habits. If the program is successful, we hope to offer sessions annually for Year 11. Thank you to 

Mrs Dionne Court, Career Adviser for her work in coordinating this program. 

 

Forty students from Year 9 will soon be assisting our incoming Year 7 as Peer Support Leaders. 

Students currently in Year 6 who will be coming to Jetty High School next year will be attending 

an orientation day on 3rd December. Our peer leaders will be trained this week and will learn 

about leadership, teamwork, managing groups and positive communication, which will be useful 

skills throughout their lives, as well as for helping the current Year 6 to prepare for High School. 

The Year 7 Adviser for 2015, Ms Kristin Vlasto and one of our Learning and Support teachers, Mr 

Marek Paszkowski, have been enjoying their visits to the primary schools to meet with students 

and answer their many questions about high school. 
 

 

 

Kathy Steward 
  

FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 
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DATE 

 

EVENT 

 

  
10

th
 November Confucius Classroom Opening Ceremony 

  

11
th
 November Remembrance Day Ceremony 

  

11
th
 & 12

th
 November Excursion to “The Lion King” Brisbane 

  

11
th
 November Year 6 into Year 7 Parent Information Evening 

School Hall — 5.00 pm (students are welcome to attend) 

  

13
th
 November Year 12 Formal to be held at CEx Coffs 

  

14
th
 to 22

nd
 November Year 11 Excursion to Heron Island 

  

17
th
 to 21

st
 November Year 10 Exams 

  

17
th
 to 21

st
 November Year 10 SES Cadetship Training Course 

(Alternative exam arrangements have been made for these students) 

  

25
th
 November Small Schools Orientation Day (Year 6 into Year 7) 

  

27
th
 & 28

th
 November Year 11 Excursion to Queensland Universities 

  

1
st
 to 5

th
 December Year 10 Excursion Tallebudgera Sport & Recreation Centre 

or Optional Work Experience Week 

  

1
st
 December P&C Meeting — School Library — 7.00 pm 

  

3
rd
 December All Schools Orientation Day (Year 6 into Year 7) 

  

8
th
 December Years 7 to 10 Reports posted home this week 

  

12
th
 December Presentation Day Assembly 

  

15
th
 – 17

th
 December End of Year Interest Electives (EOYIE) 

 
 

 
 

  

IMPORTANT DATES 
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FORMAL TICKETS ARE STILL AVAILABLE 

 
 
WHEN: Thursday 13th November 2014 
 
WHERE: CEx Coffs 
 Vernon Street 
 COFFS HARBOUR 
 
TIME: 5.00 pm for 6.00 pm start 
 
COST: $65.00 per person 
 
 

AT THE FRONT OFFICE 

LAST DAY FOR TICKET SALES 5
TH

 NOVEMBER 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
  

YEAR 12 FORMAL 

CONFUCIUS CLASSROOM OPENING 
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Lisa Macdonald at 

Parliament House for the 

semi-final of the 

Legacy Junior Public Speaking Award 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

THE LEGACY JUNIOR PUBLIC SPEAKING AWARD 

 
 
Many words are spoken at NSW Parliament House but on 13th September it was the young giving 
their words of wisdom. 
 
Twenty four students from across the State took to the stage for the NSW semi-final of the 
Legacy Junior Public Speaking Award. 

Lisa Macdonald from Coffs Harbour High School spoke eloquently on her chosen topic “War” for 
the prepared five minute speech and followed up with a convincing argument for the two minute 
impromptu. 

Making it to the semi-finals was a great achievement for Lisa as more than 450 students 
competed across NSW. 

The Legacy Junior Public Speaking Award encourages the speaker’s use of language to convey 
a message or a point of view to the audience. They are judged on choice of words, intonation, 
articulation, and pace and pausing. 

The competition is organised by the Arts Unit, within the NSW Department of Education and 
Communities. 

Eight students continue to the final on 17th October 2014.  For more information visit Legacy’s 
newsroom at http://newsroom.legacy.com.au. 

 
 
Liz McDougall 
MEDIA & COMMUNICATIONS 
SYDNEY LEGACY 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

STUDENTS SPEAK THEIR MINDS 

http://newsroom.legacy.com.au/
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CREATIVE WRITING CAMP AT VALLA 

 
A multitude of students from Years 9 and 10 were invited to attend the annual North Coast 
Creative Writing Camp last month at Valla Beach Caravan Park. The invitation was met with 
great enthusiasm! 
 
From 11th to 13th September, students got to meet with renowned author Greg Barron and one of 
Australia’s foremost Performance Poets, Scott Wings. These industry professionals guided us 
through multiple group activities to enhance our creative writing skills. There were also some 
great sessions to help us create descriptive settings, interesting characters and engaging plots. 
All of this cumulated in some personal time where we could use our new skills and ideas to 
compose our own piece of work.  
 
It all started off with cabin allocation and meeting the mentor groups. Teachers and students from 
the Coffs Harbour region and beyond came to participate, and everyone got to know each other 
quickly when groups were split and given a teacher to work with. These groups would spend a lot 
of time together over the three days, going on beach walks and creating characters and stories. 
 
The camp’s highlights consisted of Scott Wings’ performance poetry, group activities like trivia 
night and movie night, great games of beach soccer amongst the students and not to forget the 
snacks and meals that were had! 
 
All in all it was a great camp, where good experiences and learning opportunities came thick and 
fast. A special thanks to Miss Brewer for accompanying us on the camp, Mrs Madigan for her 
help in organising and Mrs Neville for helping out with transport. I couldn’t recommend the 
experience enough to future students who have an interest in creative writing. 
 
 
Ty De Salis 
STUDENT YEAR 10 
 

 

ENGLISH FACULTY 
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YEAR 11 STUDENTS VISIT 

VIETNAM AND CAMBODIA 

 
Fourteen excited Year 11 students from Modern History and Society and Culture, and six 
accompanying adults, left Coffs Harbour on 19th September, embarking on a 14 day tour of 
Vietnam and Cambodia.  A variety of locations showed us amazing geography and immersed us 
in a variety of rich cultural experiences. 

 
 
 
 
From sightseeing in Hanoi to 
kayaking and swimming in 
Halong Bay, to riding bicycles 
through the rice paddies and 
attending a cooking class in 
Hoi An, to getting up close 
and personal with some water 
buffalo in Siem Reap, our 
group of 20 enjoyed lots of 
laughs and shared an 
unforgettable learning 
experience. 
 
At the War Remnants 
Museum in Saigon and the 
Genocide Museum – S21 in 
Phnom Penh, we were 
exposed to the realities of war 
and its impact on Indochina. 
We were impressed by the 
ancient temples of Angkor 
and amazed at the floating 
villages on Tonle Sap Lake 
where people farm crocodiles 
for a living! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
As organiser of this excursion, I want to thank my fellow staff members for their support and to a 
fabulous group of young people — thanks for just being you and making this an extraordinary and 
wonderfully worthwhile journey. 
 
Already thinking about the next one in 2016! 
 
 
Lyn Bailey 
HSIE TEACHER  

SPORT HSIE FACULTY 
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SPORT HSIE FACULTY (continued) 
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The end of Term 3 was a busy time for our students of Chinese. The highlight of the term was the 

visit of a group of students and teachers from our sister school in Jinan province.  The group 

arrived by train from Brisbane before being billeted out with student volunteers and their families. 

A day trip on 16th September included beach games and visits to the Big Banana and the Dorrigo 

rainforest while on subsequent days, the Chinese students attended classes with their hosts. It 

was a wonderful opportunity for cultural exchange and for us to show off the incredible beauty of 

our area. All involved had a great time and for our students of Chinese, it was a rare and valuable 

opportunity to put into practice the skills learned in the classroom. 

 

Year 7 students were given a taste of what will be in store for them in next year’s Chinese 

classes when a group of them took part in our Chinese Immersion Day. Students were able to try 

their hand at Chinese calligraphy as well as traditional Chinese craft. An additional treat was the 

presence of the Chinese students and teachers from our sister school who were able to 

demonstrate first-hand what ‘real’ calligraphy looks like. 

 

Students in Mr Dun’s Year 9 class had the chance to participate in the Confucius Classroom 

Digital Media Competition. This was a competition open to all students studying Chinese at a 

Confucius Classroom school in NSW to celebrate the 10th anniversary of the founding of the 

Confucius Institute Headquarters. A number of students worked very hard over a series of 

lessons to demonstrate their learning and to highlight the opportunities on offer at Coffs Harbour . 

Our winners will be announced at the official Confucius Classroom Opening Ceremony on 10th 

November. The ceremony will be attended by senior officials from the Confucius Institute in 

formal recognition of the cooperative agreement between the Institute and CHHS: the only school 

outside of metropolitan Sydney thus recognised. 

 

Looking further ahead, next year’s China excursion is only six months away! At this stage it is 

vital that all students going on the trip obtain travel insurance and forward a copy of the policy 

document to Mrs Burnham.  These documents are needed to be able to go ahead with the 

paperwork. 

 
 
 
 
David Dun 
CHINESE TEACHER 
 

  

LANGUAGES FACULTY 
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LANGUAGES FACULTY (continued) 
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Term 4 is a busy time in the library. Year 12 are busy with their HSC and will be returning their textbooks. 
Year 11 begin their Year 12 work and are issued with their HSC texts. 
 
Year 11 is encouraged to pay the text book bond of $100 at the beginning of their school year and if all 
items are returned, the whole sum is refunded to the student at the end of their school career. The cost of 
missing textbooks is deducted from the amount refunded. 
 
This term all students will be contacted in person or by letter or phone, regarding any overdue texts or 
Library resources. If the item cannot be produced then the student will be advised of the cost of a 
replacement copy and will be requested to pay the amount to the Administration Office and show the 
receipt to the Library staff so that the loan can be discharged and a new copy ordered. If parents assist in 
this process by encouraging the timely return of items then the whole process is a lot easier and less 
costly.  
 
Year 10 students intending to move to another school will have to complete a Leaver’s Clearance form and 
be cleared by the Library as well as faculties; a text not returned in Year 8 will create problems with 
clearance. 
 
The new furniture in the Library Foyer and the Year 12 Common Room is being utilised by the students 
who can now read and study in a very comfortable and relaxed environment.  Additional lounge seating in 
the form of tub chairs was acquired from the Coffs Harbour Ex-Services Club at no cost and we are very 
grateful for that donation to our school community. The new reading areas have also been made more 
comfortable with bean bags for student use. 
 
The air-conditioning unit in the Library will be totally replaced this term which will cause some disruption to 
library activities and library bookings. The new unit will be quieter and will duct and circulate air more 
efficiently by taking into consideration the physical changes to the building that have happened over the 
past few years. 
 
A replacement scanner and colour printer is now available for student use. I offer sincere apologies to 
students who were unable to use this service last term and had to resort to black and white. Their pie 
graphs and diagrams did not look as effective as they had intended when they were created. 
 
New lockers have been purchased for Years 11 and 12 and it is hoped that they will take advantage of the 
low annual hiring fee of $25.00 for 2015. The lockers are located on the mezzanine floor adjacent to the 
Senior Study and Common Room.  This will mean that an additional 30 lockers will be available for junior 
students to hire.  Students still have to provide their own lock and will receive a $10 refund at the end of the 
year if the locker is left in good condition.  Sharing of lockers is discouraged. The library staff administers 
locker hire. 
 
Mrs Quinn and I will begin the process of culling books from the non-fiction area this term. With the advent 
of the Internet, unfortunately, usage of non-fiction titles has dropped dramatically. Non-fiction books are not 
being purchased except for specific resources to support both study and teaching and new syllabus 
implementation.  
 
We are investigating the possibility of increasing the fiction readership by advising students directly via their 
student e-mail of new titles purchased that they might enjoy reading. Students frequently suggest titles they 
would like, they are bought, but the student does not always come and borrow it. Hopefully we can reach 
more students this way to encourage a life-long love of reading. The bibliographic 
information could also be useful for parents to select books as gifts for their student 
for Christmas, birthdays or just because they would like it.  
 
Next year’s Year 7 Orientation will happen this term and parents are invited to visit 
the library to see the environment their children will enjoy.  
 
 
Gail Latham 
LIBRARIAN  

LIBRARY NEWS 
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The Welfare Team started this term by asking students to consider the 4 C's: Care, Commitment, Courtesy 
and Cooperation. Information about the 4 C's run in the daily notices for two weeks each. So far, students 
have considered “Care” and are now looking at “Commitment”. 
 
“CARE” means:- 
 being sensitive to other people’s feelings; 
 managing conflict with other people; 
 being honest with myself and others in the School Community; 
 handling equipment/books/material in a responsible manner eg, no vandalism or graffiti; 
 taking pride in my school, eg, wearing school uniform; 
 being responsible for my own actions and accepting the consequences. 
 
Students watched a clip of a young surfer who helps another aspiring surfer to learn the craft. Check out 
the clip below and admire the combination of human kindness and the power of duct tape: 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4h51_z386-M 
 
For weeks 4 and 5 of this term, students are considering “Commitment”. 
 
For students, “COMMITMENT” means:- 
 working to the best of my ability; 
 bringing correct equipment to class; 
 handing assessment work in on time and completing homework; 
 being organised and prepared for class; 
 attending school and every lesson on time. 
 
A short clip you may like to watch involves Eric Moussambani swimming at the Sydney 2000 Olympics. 
You may remember the media gave him the name "Eric the eel" for his slow performance. Students may be 
surprised to learn that Eric came from a country without an Olympic sized pool and used to swim in the 
local river without a coach. He arrived in Sydney and was shocked when he saw the size of a standard 
Olympic pool. Many would have packed their bags but Eric showed great commitment and competed 
anyway. 
 
"the first 50 metres were OK, but in the second 50 metres I got a bit worried and thought I wasn’t going to 
make it… I felt that [it] was important [to finish] because I was representing my country… I remember that 
when I was swimming, I could hear the crowd, and that gave me strength to continue and complete the 100 
metres, but I was already tired. It was my first time in an Olympic swimming pool." 
 
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8rqI8xwXVac 
 
Energy Drinks/Soft Drinks 
 
A reminder to students and staff regarding the consumption of energy drinks and soft drinks at school. If 
you bring soft drink/energy drinks to school they may be confiscated.  This includes buying them from 
shopping centres on the way to school or bringing them from home.  Parents, we would really appreciate 
your support with this matter. Students, if you are feeling thirsty or hungry please read on for an awesome 
alternative. 
 
Breakfast Club 
 
CHHS students are reminded that if they would like a bite to eat before school, to visit Mrs Andrews in 
Food Lab 2 before roll call. This is a massive bonus for our school and thanks to the hard work of Mrs 
Andrews, staff and students can start their day with a full tank. The Breakfast club is open on Monday, 
Tuesday, Thursday and Friday. It is open to all. 
 
Ryan Hardie-Porter, HEAD TEACHER WELFARE  

WELFARE NEWS 

https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=iQx1tvbFAUe73EJTWPT9IraM2ZQ-y9FIwRFnPvq35_j7iQxNrk2645c8es9t-eyomXahcSCshF4.&URL=https%3a%2f%2fwww.youtube.com%2fwatch%3fv%3d4h51_z386-M
https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=iQx1tvbFAUe73EJTWPT9IraM2ZQ-y9FIwRFnPvq35_j7iQxNrk2645c8es9t-eyomXahcSCshF4.&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.youtube.com%2fwatch%3fv%3d8rqI8xwXVac
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SPORT SCIENCE FACULTY 

Anyone 
wishing to 
purchase 

young chilli 
plants can see 
Mr Hundle at 

school any time 
to place an order or 
contact Mr Parish at 
the school farm on 

Mondays, Wednesdays 
and Fridays between 
9.00 am and 3.00 pm. 

 
Plants start from $5.00 

each and costing is one 
third or less than the 
recommended retail 

price. 
 

Some of our plants are 
rare and hard to find. 

 
 
 

    Listed (left) are the 
species we 

have in stock 
along with 

                their 
               heat 
            rating. 

 

SPECIES 

HEAT 

RATING 

  
Naga 8/10 
Chocolate Ghost.bhut 9/10 
Peperoni Double 1/10 
Black Congo 7/10 
Super Mysto (SMC) 3/10 
Giant Morich (purple) 4/10 
Grub (guisano) 7/10 
Pili Pili 5/10 
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On 28th October, Ms Ralph’s English 8 class welcomed some guest speakers. Their names were 
Sue Merrick, Inspector Andrew Kelly and Bindi the dog. They came to Jetty High to help educate 
us about what to do and what not to do with animals. They talked about how the RSPCA is trying 
to shut down "puppy farms" – places where dogs are bred for profit and kept in terrible conditions. 
The puppy farms do not support the five freedoms of animals, which are:- 
 
 freedom from hunger and thirst; 
 freedom from discomfort; 
 freedom from pain, injury or disease; 
 freedom to express normal behavior; 
 freedom from fear and distress by ensuring conditions and treatment. 
 
Also, the guest speakers explained why not to buy animals on the Internet or in some pet stores 
because they can be from puppy farms. It is much better to adopt. 
 
It was good because they taught us what we can do to help the RSPCA by donating food, money 
and also our time. By doing this, the RSPCA will be able to help abandoned dogs, cats, horses 
and all animals. Just like children, all animals deserve to be loved and cared for. 
 
 
Eulani Bartie-Ellis 
YEAR 8 STUDENT  

VISIT FROM THE RSPCA 
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YEAR 10 EMPLOYMENT SKILLS 

 
Students in Year 10 will be benefiting from a range of different opportunities over the next few 
weeks.  
 
During the week 17th to 21st November, 22 students will be participating in the SES Cadet 
program.  
 
Students have already been fitted out for their bright orange uniforms and cannot wait to learn 
about the role of the SES and other emergency service providers. Thank you to the SES for once 
again offering our students this wonderful opportunity to participate in such a valuable program. 
 
The following one day courses are also available for Year 10 students to participate in. If 
interested, please collect a permission note from the Careers Office. 
 

Activity Name Course Date & Location Course Cost 
Safe Food Handling 
and Hygiene 
(SITXFSA101) 

Monday 24th November at 
Coffs Harbour High School 

 
$85 

 
 
First Aid Training 

Tuesday 25th November at 
Coffs Harbour High School 

Note: Students need to complete a 

workbook/reading prior to course provided by 

the school. 

 
$50 

 
Barista – prepare and 
serve espresso coffee 
(SITHFAB204) 

Wednesday 26th November at 
Coffs Harbour High School 

Half day course 
Note: Due to Vocational Education 

requirements, students MUST complete the 

Safe Food Handling course prior to Barista 

course. 

 
$70 

 
 

OPTIONAL WORK EXPERIENCE WEEK – YEAR 10 

 
Year 10 students have the opportunity to complete an additional week of work experience in any 
week between 24th November and 12th December. Interested students will need to collect 
insurance paperwork from the Careers Office. 
 
 

PARENTS AS CAREER TRANSITION SUPPORT (PACTS) 

6
TH

 NOVEMBER 

 
This program is for parents of students in Years 7 to 9 who would like to develop a greater 
understanding of how to assist their children’s transition through school and make decisions 
about future career plans. The workshop is free and run by local careers advisers in connection 
with Youth Directions. If you would like to book into this workshop please contact Youth 
Directions on 6653 2900.  

SPORT CAREERS 
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QUEENSLAND UNIVERSITY EXCURSION 

27
TH

 & 28
TH

 NOVEMBER 2014 

 
This is a two day regional school excursion that visits a selection of NSW/Gold Coast and 
Queensland based Universities. Tours will be conducted at SCU on the Gold Coast, Griffith 
University, University of Queensland, as well as a number of smaller institutions. Invitations are 
open to all 2014 Year 12 students. Places are limited so students are encouraged to submit 
payment and permission slips as soon as possible. 
 
 

THE SMITH FAMILY 

PREPARATION FOR THE WORKFORCE WORKSHOP 

12
TH

 NOVEMBER 2014 

 
Students who completed the iTracks and Financial Literacy Programs have been invited to attend 
a workshop on Tuesday 12th November to prepare themselves for the workforce. Students should 
have their permission forms already and these need to be returned to the Careers Office as soon 
as possible. 
 
 

UNIVERSITY OFFERS 

 
Congratulations to Litia Roko of Year 12 who has been offered a conditional offer to University of 
Wollongong to study. Litia is looking forward to studying Journalism/Law. Look out for her in the 
future! 
 
 

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES 

 
 Busways is seeking motivated and energetic people to begin their apprenticeship as either 

mechanics or body builders in one of their 16 depots. For further details go to their website 
www.busways.com.au. 

 
 Coffs Harbour Kitchens are looking to employ an apprentice cabinetmaker. Contact Daniel 

De Nardis on 6651 6688 for more details. 
 
 
 
 
 
Dionne Court 
CAREERS ADVISER 
 

  

SPORT CAREERS (continued) 
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DEAN COLLINS 

NSW STATE TITLES FOR MOTO TRIALS 

 
Recently Dean traveled to Sydney to compete in the NSW State Titles for Moto Trials.  The trial 
held over two days consisted of eleven sections, completed four times each within a five hour 
time limit. 
 
Day one was miserable as it had rained overnight.  Consistent showers throughout the day made 
the course very slippery and more challenging. Riding on his Beta 125 Dean rode very well losing 
only one point for the day and finishing within the five hour limit. His nearest competitor lost 6 
points. 
 
Day two the sun was out, still a bit slippery but more enjoyable. Eleven new sections to ride four 
times and Dean rode all sections clean and finished on zero points giving him the win for the 
weekend and the NSW Title for Junior 7-12.   
 
Last year Dean placed second in the NSW and Queensland Titles. 
 
Dean will be competing in the local trials scheduled to be held on 2nd November at Bucca Moto 
Trials, Bucca, Coffs Harbour.  Congratulations Dean and best of luck at Bucca. 
 
 

 
  

SPORT SPORT 
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Defence Force Recruiting will be hosting two regional information sessions in November at Coffs 
Harbour.  
 
What:  NAVY INFORMATION SESSION 
 

The Navy offers you the chance to be a part of world events that will change your 
life and the lives of others. We'll train you to make the most of your own natural 
abilities and to gain world class qualifications in a huge range of exciting jobs. 

 
When:  Monday 10th November 2014 
 
Time:   6.00 pm 
 
Where:  CEx Coffs Harbour 

Vernon Street 
COFFS HARBOUR 

 
RSVP:  cptnewcastle@dfr.com.au or call (02) 4974 5427 
 
 
 
What:   ARMY RESERVE INFORMATION SESSION  
 

The Army Reserve is made up of everyday Aussies who are ready to step up to any 
challenge if and when the country needs. Reservists help local communities around 
Australia and abroad, and play an important part in providing the additional officers 
and soldiers the Australian Army needs.  

 
When:  Wednesday 12th November 2014 
 
Time:   6.00 pm 
 
Where:  CEx Coffs Harbour 

Vernon Street 
COFFS HARBOUR 

 
RSVP:  cptnewcastle@dfr.com.au or call (02) 4974 5427 
 
 
 
  

SPORT COMMUNITY INFORMATION 
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For our next major project, Kororo Public School 
will be undertaking a rejuvenation project in the 
Memorial Garden area on the eastern side of the 
Library. The area will be resurfaced and with 
added seating, will become a great space for 
parents to congregate of an afternoon and also a 
sunny open air space for classes to sit.  

 
The first stage in the beautification of the garden will be resurfacing the area using 
personalised pavers. We would like to invite families past and present to contribute to the 
garden through the donation of a personalised paver. Parents are able to choose a single 
or double paver and are able to personalise these with their own script. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We invite families and friends of Kororo Public School to be recognised for your contribution to 
KPS through participation in this great project. If you know of ex Kororo Kids and their families 
who may be interested in being a part of this project, please pass the information on to them. The 
order form may be obtain through the school office or on the school website at:- 
www.kororo-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 
 
‘Live, love, laugh, leave a legacy.’ 
 
 
STEPHEN COVEY  

SPORT COMMUNITY INFORMATION 
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Teaching someone to drive 
can be a happy experience. 

 
 
You can learn all the simple steps on how to teach a learner driver at a FREE two hour workshop.  

The next workshop in your area will be held: 
 
 

Thursday 11 December 
5.30 pm – 7.30 pm 

ETC Office 
80 Grafton Street 

Coffs Harbour 

www.etcltd.com.au/rms 
Phone:        6650 1969 
Freecall: 1300 359 968 

 
 
 
 
Help learner drivers become safe drivers.  
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GREEN ARMY APPLICATIONS NOW OPEN 

 
 
Applications for joining a Green Army team are open now with 72 positions available on eight 
projects in the Lismore, Ballina, Byron Bay, Grafton and Coffs Harbour areas. 
 
Online applications can be completed at http://www.envite.org.au/Green-Army-Application.html 
 
Information about local Green Army projects and a hard copy application form are attached. This 
information is also available at www.envite.org.au/Green-Army/<http://www.envite.org.au/Green-
Army/>. 
 
The Green Army is a voluntary program for 17-24 year olds interested in protecting their local 
environment. The Green Army allowance ranges from $10.14 to $16.45 per hour. You may be a 
school leaver, gap year student, graduate, Indigenous person, an unemployed job seeker and/or 
a person with a disability The Green Army provides young people with skills, training and 
experience to improve their future career prospects while participating in projects that generate 
real and lasting benefits for the environment. 
 
Project commencement dates are being finalised. It is expected that projects will start between 
early November 2014 and early January 2015. Projects will have a two week break over 
Christmas and New Year. Green Army participants will be involved in a project for 30 hours a 
week for 23 weeks. 
 
Further rounds of these, and other Green Army projects will be commencing at six monthly 
intervals over the next two years. 
 
 
Maree Thompson 
Environment Projects Coordinator 
EnviTE Environment 
 
P:  6627 2842  E:  mareet@envite.org.au I:  W:  http://www.envite.org.au/ 
 
 
 
 

until next time 
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